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CPPC Steering Committee Minutes
Tuesday, September 6, 2016
12:30
200 S. Howard Street
Indianola, IA 50125

Attendance
Voting Members Present: Bonnie Forsyth, Roger Netsch, Lynette Judd, Mindie Bentcik & Natalie Montross
Voting Members Absent: Jovanka Westbrook 
Public Present:  Joe McQuerry, Shannon Schott, Rachel Garner, Stacy Haas, Nancy Hulgan, Veronica McVay, Brian Vanderheyden, Chris Villalobos, Joe Burke & Sarah Hohanshelt
Approval of Agenda 

Roger moved, seconded by Lynette. Motion carried 5-0.
Approval of Minutes (June 7th)
Natalie moved, seconded by Bonnie. Motion carried 5-0.

New Business 

1. Discussion: Voting Member Applications

a. Rachel Garner (Marion)
Bonnie made a motion to approve Rachel Garner as a voting member representing Marion County. Mindie seconded the motion.

b. Nancy Hulgan (Marion)
Natalie made a motion to approve Nancy Hulgan as a voting member representing Marion County. Mindie seconded the motion.

c. Bonnie Arnold-Alexander (Warren)
Roger made a motion to approve Bonnie Arnold-Alexander as a voting member representing Warren County. Natalie seconded the motion.
d. Brian Vanderheyden (Warren)
Roger made a motion to approve Brian Vanderheyden as a voting member representing Warren County. Bonnie seconded the motion.

2. CPPC/PP Update: Sarah Hohanshelt 


Individualized Course of Action

Community Based Family Team Meetings

CPPC Coordinator did not receive any referrals over the summer months. CBFTMs are still being promoted at each meeting the CPPC Coordinator attends.

Neighborhood Networking

Website

The website has averaged about 1,500 hits per week throughout the summer. CPPC Coordinator is still sending out weekly updates.
Meetings

CPPC Coordinator is attending provider meetings in all three counties as well as other various meetings such as the 1st Five Coalition meetings, Warren County Domestic Violence, etc. when schedule allows.
Al’s Pals
CPPC Coordinator is preparing to make contact with schools/preschools/daycare centers to schedule yearly visits. Coordinator will visit each of the schools/preschools/daycares this fall or spring. Reminder: we do not currently have a contract for Al’s Pals, but CPPC will continue providing support to schools/preschools/daycares in FY17.

Policy and Practice Change

Shared Decision Making Team

Parent Partner Updates (Mindie Bentcik)
A Building a Better Future training was just completed with 12 potential Parent Partners completing the training; two of which were dads. The southern 8 counties have a new coordinator, Christian Miller. 
Recruiting New Members
CPPC Coordinator has made contact with individuals in each of the following categories: youth, faith-based and foster/adoptive parents. If anyone has a contact for government, business and/or community members, please contact Sarah at shohanshelt@gmail.com. We currently have two openings for voting members in Marion County. Please contact Sarah if you or anyone you know is interested in serving as a voting member.
3. Updates  
Roger: WeLift will be offering “Bring Your A Game”, a series of classes that focus on building skills to maintain employment. Roger expressed that WeLift has had difficulty getting clients to attend the classes they sign up for. He stated that WeLift plans to be more focused in following up with clients and picking them up for class if needed. 
Shannon: Shannon is an employee of YSS working with Teens Against Human Trafficking Prevention and Education. She shared that funding has been finalized to support four new positions. Through their grant, Teens Against Human Trafficking Prevention and Education must serve 15 counties this year, adding 15 counties each year after and ending with 45 counties served at the end of 3 years. Shannon and her co-workers are placing an emphasis on educating high school students but are open to working with other age groups.

Rachel: Rachel attended the Parent Café training offered in Des Moines in August. She shared that she held the first Parent Café at Marion County Public Health today, and that it was very successful. 
Nancy: LIHEAP applications will be accepted for those that are disabled, over 60 or in crisis beginning October 1st. Others needing assistance can begin submitting applications on November 1st. LIHEAP applicants can call an IMPACT office to set up an appointment. You do not need to apply in the county you live (example: if you work in Polk County but live in Warren, you can apply in Polk). Nancy will be bringing more information on LIHEAP to the October CPPC meeting. She also suggested that Sarah contact the new Warren County IMPACT Director, Taylor Millard about attending CPPC meetings. 
Mindie: Parent Cafés will be starting up in Madison County at the end of this month. 
Mindie recently attended the Connect and Protect Safe and Together 4-day training. She is now a team leader for the Des Moines Service Area. If you’d like more information on this initiative, visit: http://childwelfareproject.hs.iastate.edu/safe-and-together-model-cap-academy/.

The Winterset Barter is open every Saturday from 10:00 am-2:00pm. It is open to any family in need to shop for household items, clothing, etc. Families are encouraged to bring items to “trade” for other items. The items are traded on a one to one basis (bring one item in-does not have to be of equal value- and take an item home). Donations are always accepted. There is also Facebook group called “Winterset Barter” where families can find more information.
Lynette: CRISP handed out approximately 175 backpacks this year through their School Supplies 4 Kids drive. 
1st Five, CRISP and 4R Kids will be showing Paper Tigers and hosting a meal in place of the next Madison County Prevent Child Abuse Council on October 11th from 5:00-8:00 pm at St. Paul Lutheran Church in Winterset. 
Lynette will forward Sarah information on the upcoming Parent Cafés.
Brian: Effective August 8th, the FDA will rule over sales and manufacturing of all tobacco products. Under the new law, no one under the age of 18 can buy any tobacco products, tobacco companies cannot make unproven health claims and cannot provide samples of tobacco products, etc.  Please contact the American Lung Association if you see any potential violations.

Joe B.: The FY17 DCAT Plan is on the CPPC website. The Plan outlines all programs being funded this year, functions of CPPC Steering Committee, DCAT history, etc. The Yearly DCAT Report is due December 15th, though Joe plans to have it completed earlier. The report will outline everything DCAT and CPPC did in FY16.  Year-end DCAT mini grant reports can also be found on the CPPC website. Reports can be found here: http://www.cppconline1.com/dcat-reports.html.
Veronica: 1st Five will not hold September coalition meetings. Veronica will send information on the October meetings to Sarah for distribution. Additionally, she will no longer be serving Clarke County, only Madison and Warren. Stacey Haas will now serve Clarke County.
Veronica is an Ages and Stages Questionnaire (ASQ) train the trainer, meaning that she can train individuals on how to use the questionnaire. 
She shared that all ten clinics signed an acknowledgement stating that they are aware of 1st Five and know how to make a referral, if needed. 
Milo and Lacona will have a mobile food pantry on the 2nd Thursday of each month from 4:30-6:30 pm (alternating between towns, monthly). Indianola will hold a mobile food pantry the 3rd Tuesday of the month from 4:30-6:30 pm. More information on mobile food pantries can be found here: https://www.foodbankiowa.org/Programs/MobilePantries.aspx.

The Warren County Wellness Coalition will meet on October 5th at 12:30pm at the Warren County Administration Building. The Warren County Wellness Coalition Mental Health subcommittee will meet September 8th at 1pm at the Warren County Public Health office. If you are interested in participating in either of these groups, please contact Veronica at veronicam@warrencountyia.org to get on the mailing list.
Stacy: Marion County Public Health will be hosting a free webinar titled, “Young Child Health in the First Five Years” on September 28th from 12:00-1:00pm. Free CME and CEU credit will be provided. For more information, contact Stacy at shaas@marionph.org.
Stacy will be hosting a Marion County ASQ training in the near future. She is still finalizing dates and times, but will likely offer one during the day and one in the evening. 
She will also be showing Paper Tigers in Marion County. Information to follow.

In October, Stacy will be attending a training to become a Mental Health First Aid Train the Trainer. Once she is trained, she will be able to offer the training for no cost to the public. 
Bonnie: Bonnie will be holding Parent Cafes at Young Parents in Warren County this fall.
Motion to adjourn at 1:27pm made by Bonnie, seconded by Mindie. Motion carried 5-0. 
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